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Board Report June 27, 2016 
 

 

1. What’s new at CIHS? 
 

i. From PBIS: As I reported last month, we did not make our goal this year. 

The PBIS Leadership Team is purposing using the same behavior goal for 

next year: “80% or more of the students in grades 7-12 will have either zero 

or one Behavior Report for the 2016-17 school year.” 
 

ii. For the Class of 2017, 80% of this year’s juniors completed the ACT+writing 

this past spring. Of those 66 students, 74% scored an 18 or higher on their 

composite score. A further breakdown of this data shows that 6% of the 

students tested earned a score of 30 or higher, 32% scored a 25 or higher, 

53% scored a 22 or higher. 

 

iii. I wanted you to know how our seniors did in terms of how many College in 

the Schools (CIS) credits were earned by these graduates during their junior 

and senior year: 
 

 

 CIS Credits Earned ~ Class of 2016 
CIS Course Credit Value 2015 Juniors 2016 Seniors Credits 

Earned 
Comp I 1410 4 30 2 128 

Comp II 1411 4 29 2 116 

Pub Speaking 

1431 

3 0 25 75 

 Creative 

Writing 2483 

3 1 7 24 

Beg Col Alg 

1506 

4 24 0 96 

Intro Col Alg 

1520 

4 0 8 32 

Col Alg 1470 3 24 6 90 

Pre-Calc 1472 5 2 13 75 

Calc 1477 5 2 12 70 

Environmental 

Bio 1415 

3 5 21 78 

Human Bio 1404 3 1 29 90 

Fund of Chem 

1414 

4 28 0 112 

US History 1472 3 0 30 90 

US History 1473 3 0 32 96 

Cult Anth 1457 3 2 0 6 

H Care Occ 2570 3 2 2 12 

Intro to Bus 1501 3 2 11 39 



Acct for Non-

Acct 1102 

3 5 6 33 

Spanish 1 1402 4 22 0 88 

Spanish 2 2401 4 0 5 20 

Total Credits 

Earned  

   1370 

 

 

1370 credits   x  $198.00 / credit at CLC  =  $271,260.00 

 

This is the amount of tuition saved to the parents and students of the Class of 

2016! 

 

 

2. Please see the next page in your packet for the “School Climate Report” that was done 

for C-I High School by the University of Minnesota. This report was done by the “U” 

from data collected from C-I students who participated in the Minnesota Student 

Survey in 2013. I am very pleased to see how C-I H.S. faired in this report compared to 

other High Schools in the state, state averages, etc. I know the high school isn’t perfect, 

but I feel this type of report from a neutral organization shows that C-I students feel 

pretty comfortable in their school and that they feel the overall “climate” of C-I H.S. is 

very positive. 
 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jim Christenson 
 


